












































































































Vilas Neighborhood Association 
c/o Rosemary Bodolay 
1636 Adams St. 
Madison, WI  53711-2140 
 
June 19, 2007 
 
Dear Alders and City Staff, 
 
We are writing to express our opposition to the current proposal to re-develop the site at the 
corner of Monroe and Regent Streets, "Fieldhouse Station #4". We are not opposed to the idea of 
re-development of this site -- but we do have concerns about the current proposal.. 
 
Our main concerns are  

1) The proposed building does not fit with the character of the neighborhood -- in scale and 
function(s).  Particularly, it does not meet the intent of the newly adopted Monroe St. 
Commercial District Plan, which was conceived and developed over several years in 
consultation between the city, neighborhoods, and local businesses.  

2)  We are very concerned with the effects on traffic and parking in the neighborhood.  
 
The size of the building from the outset and continuing to proposal #4 has been inconsistent with 
intent of the Monroe Street Commercial District Plan. Specifically, The Fieldhouse Station project, 
as it is now, does not fit with the intent nor some of the details outlined in the section General 
Physical Appearance of the Monroe St. Plan. Such as number of stories permitted; floor to ceiling 
heights; massing of structure etc. Also, as the neighborhoods have repeatedly expressed, we feel 
the use of lofts in the proposed residential units creates supersized floor heights – adding to the 
overwhelming scale of the project. The proposed structure is twice the allowable height of the 
houses in the neighborhood immediately to the rear of the building. 
 
We are well aware that at adoption of the Monroe St. Plan some addendums were added by the 
Plan Commission which accept buildings of 4 stories and which change the detailed definition of 
a “story”.  But, this doesn't mean the neighborhood agrees with these addendums.  kThe current 
Fieldhouse Station proposal’s  proposed sub-floor to sub-floor heights are well above the 
convention with floor #3 at 16' 4" and the "penthouse" floor at 16’-6".   We see these supersized 
floor heights as two additional hidden floors in the building. 
 
Again, we understand that in the Plan Commission there was a change when the Monroe St. 
Commercial District Plan was adopted in that it now states the definition of a “story” is what is 
outlined in the City Zoning Ordinance.  The Zoning Code does not define or really describe a 
“story” nor does it spell out the minimum/maximum measurement. (eg. finished floor -to- finished 
floor height or floor to ceiling).  Whereas, the  Monroe Street Plan clearly spells it out: (pg 70, 
"Building Heights") 
 

-- "the ground floor should not be less that 12 feet from finished floor to finished 
ceiling, but no max. height.  Above the ground floor, a story is defined as a 
habitable level no more than 14 feet in height from finished floor to finished 
ceiling.  When an upper story exceeds 14 feet in height, the additional height will 
count as an additional story."   

 
We are very disappointed in this change. 
 
Also, comparing the building height to that of Camp Randall Stadium, as the developer has done 
at a number of public meetings, is irrelevant to a discussion of appropriate scale.   
 
The architecture of the proposed building does not fit in with the existing streetscape. The 
building materials are inconsistent with the surrounding buildings-- its concrete, steel , and glass 



do not reflect the rich historic character of the Monroe Street business district of which it is a part.  
There is no attempt break up the facade of the building to blend in with the existing streetscape. 
Unlike the existing Monroe Commons development, where the developer worked with the 
neighborhood to incorporate a grocery store, to benefit the surrounding neighborhoods, and, 
worked with the overall design concept  by breaking-up the facade of the building in an attempt to 
blend in with the existing streetscape. 
 
Traffic created by the project as well as the proposed ingress and egress on Regent Street to and 
from the parking structure will add to an already congested and dangerous intersection and cause 
additional pressure on residential streets.  In addition, the use of the alley as primary access will 
expand the use of a dangerous, blind access alley.  
 
With respect to parking, there is no agreement to link the proposed residential/commercial 
parking spaces (sub-alley level 1 & 2) to the condominium units in the building.  We forsee unit 
owners forgoing the underground parking in favor of residential street parking as well as the 
customers and employees of the retail spaces.  With 9 commercial condominum spaces (two 
proposed for restaurants/bars) and only 30 available parking spaces on the alley-level lot we 
forsee a great increase in parking on nearby streets. The project proposal refers to leased 
parking stalls in the surface lot behind the development.  Whether the lease on that lot remains in 
effect for only the next year or does last until 2027, at some point the surface parking will not be 
available and this will certainly cause additional parking and traffic flow headaches for already 
congested residential streets. An escalation in traffic and parking issues is incompatible with 
current initatives to encourage an increase in family housing by the city, neighborhood, and 
university. 
 
In general, we do not see any significant character or architectural distinction to justify its 
overwhelming size and massive footprint nor does it produce a significant community benefit in 
terms of environmental and/or aesthetic design.  Also, in the plans, we do not see adequate 
provision for improvement of attractive open space. 
 
What happens at this site will greatly influence future development on both Monroe and Regent 
Streets.  This is one of the first major developments going through the Plan Commission and the 
Common Council after the adoption (by the City) of the Monroe St. Commercial District Plan.  It 
seems essential that developers are required to adhere to the principles, constraints, and intent of 
both Plans particularly since they are new and should be used to encourage wise, sustainable 
growth to our downtown. Growth needs to occur with an awareness of what is already here -- 
neighbors and neighborhoods, small businesses and business corridors -- and should have a 
focus that considers the "common good." 
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 
Vilas Neighborhood Association 




